Larry Kindberg

From:

Joseph Hannon [dochannon@hotmail.com]

Sent:

Tuesday, July 01, 2014 6:42 PM

To:

Joseph Hannon; larry@accutechmarine.com

Subject:

june rec commission minutes

Follow Up Flag: Flag Status:

Follow up Flagged

Town of Lee Recreation Commission Meeting Minutes For: Tuesday, June 3 2014

In Attendance: Larry Kindberg, Joe Hannon, Dave Cederholm, Mark Kustra, Bronwyn Dronsfield, Bill Hass

Bill Hass presenting for conservation commission: They want to get volunteers to remove invasive species such as black locusts from trail. Discussed how it would help the woodcock population. Brush to be piled in sandy area to prevent erosion and keep bicycles on trail. The dead end portion of trail and culvert on way to the river are possible dangers. Group of seniors have been warned to stay away from culvert until it is repaired. Discussion of whether we need permits backhoes and whether this would be an "in kind" replacement with hand tools. Bridge needs a site visit and possible new bridge. Walk through scheduled for all in attendance at 5pm on 6/6/2014 at LRP. Mentioned woodcock at 4 Lee properties. Woodcock night had about 30 people but no woodcocks showed themselves.

Bronwyn Dronfield presentation about LRP accessible playground equipment: Discussed types of equipment and access paths. Handicap and toddler swings as well as regular swings was discussed. Money for equipment needs to be allocated by the end of the month. BOS needs recommendations by 6/9/2014. Need plan, consultation with builders. Plan to request stone dust paths, access to fields, elephant swing, digger access, and money to build tower for slides (pressure treated wood 6x6 posts

Discussion of plan for tower to be had from Tobin, work weekend to build tower. Larry will call Landcare Associates and others for quotes. 5' stone dust paths for about 400 linear feet; plan to build 3-5 hundred feet. We will look at access on 6/6/2014. It was agreed we can use money from budget for equipment out of warrant article funds. A simple post and beam pavilion with concrete slab was discussed.

Vidva has been approved for Recreation Commission membership.

There were no minutes from the May 6th meeting due to lack of a quorum. April 1st minutes were reviewed and approved. No discussion of BOS minutes and no treasurer report available.

ORPP \$500 donation and call / emails from Pawtuckaway Nursery were discussed. Larry will get Thank you card for ORPP.

Rocket Day on July 12th and Bike safety day on July 19th discussed and approved. Joe will pursue contacts for both and write notices for crier. Model airplane day with Park Fliers discussed. Larry will check for possible days. Larry got a call from Jill Nooney from bedrock gardens; they want to work with children to plant bulbs in the woods at LRP in the fall (she is invited to the next meeting).

Discussion of sign in parking lot for park rules. Dave brought up the unfinished portion of the park, increasing parking along road (need for 22' width, already have 18'), need another 8' for parking, need 40' corridor for road and parking. Can line road and use large rocks to prevent cars off of fields. Reserve 50' right of way for road/parking/ handicap parking. Ask facilities manager about rocks and fencing. Split rail fence to possibly come out of sod budget.

Meeting adjourned at 9:27 pm.